HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 15, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White at 2910 Fitzroy Rd, Well #10. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Beverly Daws, and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Engineer Loren Leach and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: August 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Robert Hembera seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Authorizing the Labor Costs for Installation of Water Main on Miller Rd. Between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf.  We received two bids for labor on Miller Rd.  One from Horsefield Company for $16,400.00 and one from Ricklef’s Excavating for $36,090.00.  The biggest difference between the two quotes is that Ricklef’s bid directional drilling of the water main and Horsefield’s did not.  The work can be completed relatively easily without the directional drilling.  Carl Ransford recommended the labor be completed by Horsefield Company. 
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve Resolution 15-15 Authorizing the Labor Costs for Installation of Water Main on Miller Rd. between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf. Gary Casady seconded motion. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Robert Hembera, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Patrick White
NAYS: None

ABSENT: 
Resolution 15-15 Approved
Consider Resolution Authorizing the Material Costs for Installation of Water Main on Miller Rd. Between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf.  We received two bids for materials on Miller Rd. as the Water Department is supplying the materials for this project.  One bid was from Schimberg for $16,965.00.  The other was from Brown Supply Company for $13,057.40.  Carl Ransford recommended the materials be purchased from Brown Supply Company.  
Beverly Daws made a motion to approve Resolution 16-15 Authorizing the Material Costs for Installation of Water Main on Miller Rd. between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf. Robert Hembera seconded motion. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Patrick White, Beverly Daws, Robert Hembera, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None

ABSENT: 
Resolution 16-15 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
This meeting was our “Coffee with Council” night and was held at our new well #10 at 2910 Fitzroy Rd.  Water Board meeting was held at 5:30 followed by conversation and questions from our City Council, Mayor, and resident Dan Hoffman.  

The Water Operator’s replaced all of the bonnet bolts in 2 - 8” valves at the intersection of Litchfield and N. 18th Ave.  This was a preventative fix as we had already fixed valves that had let loose on the other side of Litchfield Dr. 

The water services at 85 N. Center Point Rd. have been disconnected.  This property was purchased by the City as part of the Town Center Project.  The building will be demolished next week.
Ricklefs Excavating has begun installing water main in Pine’s of Turtle Creek 5th Addition.  The Water Department will reimburse Al Frey for the difference between an 8” and 12” water main on Todd Hills Rd. per our Rules and Regulations. 

The State Auditors have completed our yearly audit. The comments were again the same in regards to the separation of duties. There are not enough people to handle the money.  
The Railroad project on Emmon’s St. has been completed.  The cost to the Water Department is just under $9,500.00.  

Horsefield Company of Epworth was low bid for the Industrial Ave. pavement replacement project at $586,972.00.  The Water Department may have to reimburse the City around $24,687.00 for this project due to water main and hydrants needing to be moved.  

The following projects may require a budget amendment in May of 2016 due to unbudgeted items.  Miller Rd. labor at $16,400.00 and materials at $13,057.40.  Moving of water main for work that is being done at the Railroad tracks on Emmon’s St. at $9,500.00.  And moving of water main and hydrants on Industrial Ave. at $24,687.00.  
The skid loader trailer has been sold.  It went to Mr. Rooter for $701.00.  Ransford also informed the board of the upcoming inspection of Tower 2 on Boyson Rd. on September 22nd.  We have an agreement with Utility Services Company to inspect the water towers annually. 
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:55pm. Robert Hembera seconded.  Motion carried. 
                                                                               
                           __________________________




                
                                          Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
